COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday, 20 March 2006
Mo 4
Motion: Councillor Caitriona Jones

That this committee supports the making of a strategic plan designed to develop the open space in Aylesbury over a set number of years".

Report:

The Parks Department has recently had discussions with the Pineview and Church Grove Environmental Group regarding proposals for the upgrading of the open space at Aylesbury and it has been agreed to proceed with a phased basis in the development and improvement of this open space.  
In this regard a sum of €20,000 has been included in this year’s Parks Works Programme as a contribution towards the cost of boundary improvements to the open space.  This funding will be used to commence the installation of a low concrete stub wall along the boundary of the open space fronting the Tymon Bawn Community Centre and facing the houses at Pineview, which are currently fully open to vehicle access. 
The erection of railings on top of the stub wall can be considered as a further phase of these improvement works as resources become available. When the perimeter of the open space is fully secure it would be desirable to also provide some footpaths.  
